CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 8, 2015 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Rocco Annesi – Director at Large


Mike McCarthy – Division 2 President

Bob Breault – Director at Large


Mike McCluskey – Director at Large



Tony D’Allesandro – Division 1 President

Terry Moran – Director at Large
Mike Hanafee – Division 3 President


Bill Prodgers – Master’s Division President
John Hession – Treasurer



Charlie Salerno – League Commissioner
Meeting called to order by Commissioner Salerno at 10:00 AM

Approval of Minutes of Meeting for September 29,2014
Motion by Hession to approve.  Seconded and approved without dissent.

Treasurer’s Report – John Hession

Fiscal year has ended October 31, 2014 

John reviewed highlights, trends and issues from the Balance Sheet, Profit & loss of Previous

Year Comparison, and Profit and Loss Budget vs. Actual.

Motion by Annesi to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.

Seconded and passed without dissent.
Committee Reports:

a)  Travel Team Policy – tabled

b)  Audit Committee - Hession

     Committee will be Eddie Jay and Bob Breault

c)  Travel Team Managers

The Commissioner will post a request regarding applications for anyone interested in managing

the 60’s, and 65 travel teams.

Old Business:

a)  Policy Revision – All
     The Policies posted on the web site are the updated policies.
b)  The Code of Conduct is now on the web site

New Business – All

a)  League Assignments:  Assignments will be posted on the web site

b)  League Calendar of Events – All

The Classic will begin on Tuesday, September 8th and end Sunday September 13th.

Spring Ball will be played on Saturdays; April 11, 18, 25 and May 2nd.  This will be a time for new players to practice and it will aid in placing them in the correct Division.  George Albert will run this spring event.
May 2, 2015 Divisional PEAC’s will determine team rosters.
Pre-season will be the week of May 11th

Regular season will start the week of May 18th
Managers Meeting: May 8th
Umpire’s Training: TBD

Mid –Season Meeting: July 11, 2015

Annual picnic – July 18th
Banquet September 29, 2015

c)  Lamberti Suggestions – All

Suggested 1: that we get rid of the PEAC’s.

It is in our By-laws that we use the PEAC’s to form teams.  The General membership was asked

last year if they would like to remove this article.  The vote was NO.

So, as a Board we must operate within our by-laws.

Suggestion 2: Bats and Balls 
We are addressing the ball issue.   The ball coordinator will work with the rules committee on this.  The same applies to the use of non-approved ASA bats.

Suggestion 3:  Pitch over the safety screen.

This will also be referred to the Rules Committee.
Suggestion 4:  Change existing rules regarding running to third base to conform to those used for second base.
Again, this suggestion will be referred to the Rules Committee.

d)  Application update – Terry
198 players have applied to date

e)  Current Division Numbers

Division 1 – 60 have applied

Division 2 – 61 have applied

Division 3 – 77 have applied
f)  Chamber News – Terry
The Chamber donated $2000 to the Classic and Terry is working on getting them to repeat the donation.  He is also working on other sources of income for the Classic.
There is a possibility of a major sports complex being built in Sandwich within the next few years.

g)  Outreach and Recruitment - Terry 
99 Restaurants would like to put up recruiting posters for the league in all of their Cape facilities.

We should continue to use the Cape Cod Mall again for recruiting.

Mike McCluskey feels we would do well to recruit during games, using sandwich boards announcing that we are looking for players and then have pamphlets available for people who stop to check us out.

We need to revamp the brochure and make it less wordy.

h)  ARC Report - attached
Age Reassignment Committee

Summary of Requests

The following were approved to move up from Division I to Division II:

Norm Carpenter, Vince Kraft, Brian Hastings, Tom Kelley, John Kelley, Terry Moran

The following were approved to move up from Division II to Division III:

Burt Fisher, Walter O’Meara, Peter Cutler, John Harper, Richard Curcio, Jim Devoe, Paul Gigley, Judy Kennedy, Will Richardson, Charles Salerno, Gary Simmons, Peter Strand

The following were approved to move down from Division II to Division I:

John Danby, Bob Marcella, Walter Pollack, Peter McClelland, Robert Hardy ( must provide medical update in spring to division president)

The following were approved to move down from Division III to Division II:

Don Moore, John Seliga, Tony Bonina, Terry Brooks( must provide medical update in spring to division president)

The following were denied their request to move down from Division III to Division II:  Neil Harris, Sam Simonis, Bill Hurley, Tony Fucci

Round Table:

Mike Hanafee:  In April he will be sending emails to all Division 3 players to make sure they are available and physically able to play.

Rocco Annesi : Would we consider bringing back a division 4?

Bill Prodgers:  How about presenting information about the league at men’s clubs?

Tony D’Allesandro:  Population growth on the Cape is in the upper Cape 

Bob Breault:  If you go to a 44 core ball, some of the newer ASA bats will brake
Mike McCluskey:  we need to get the players involved in volunteering for events, e.g. the Classic.

Charlie Salerno:  What about a pre-season meeting?  We could use that time to let the players what’s upcoming, what we have been doing as a board during the winter, have them come and hear about the changes.  Engage them in the possibility to “recruit” a friend.
I will write a letter of appeal to the players inviting them to get involved.

Next Meeting:  Saturday January 24, 2015 at 10:00 AM at the Harwich Community Center

Meeting adjourned at 1:08 PM

Minutes submitted by Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary

